BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, December 21, 2010
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Vice Chairman, Robert E. Mazow opened the meeting at 7:00P.M.       
Attendance: Vice Chairman,  Robert E. Mazow , Selectman Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Continued Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to continue the  public hearing from December 14, 2010, for the purpose of discussing the various options available to the Town concerning the so called Classifications of Real and Property according to its use and the possible adoption of local levy percentages among various classifications seconded by Selectman Van Dam. The Board took a roll call vote.
The Board discussed the recommendation of the Board of Assessors. Selectman Strauss said there seems to at time comments expressed on what is fair and not fair regarding the residential and commercial rate. Selectman Strauss feels that this split was approved well over twenty years ago and if the Board moved in any direction it would be unfair to the residents, so he feels it needs to remain the same. 

Selectman Van Dam spoke on the minimal increase and thanked the Town for accomplishing these rates and for being frugal in this economic time. 
Vice Chairman Mazow opened the discussion to anyone willing to speak on the issue. No one responded with feedback and or comments.
Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the tax classification that has been certified by the State.

Donna Champagne O’Keefe, Assistant Assessor briefly spoke on the tax rate.

Neil Sheehan, Chairman of the Board of Assessors thanked Denise Dembkoski, Town Treasurer, Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator, Dave Castellarin and Donna Champagne O’Keefe on their teamwork and dedication on getting the tax rate set. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. A roll call vote was taken.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the tax rate as $16.60 for residential and $30.80 for commercial seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the issuing of Red Rock Bistro’s 2011 liquor license contingent upon the terms agreed to with Denise Demkoski, Town Treasurer for the Town of Swampscott, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
Selectman’s Time:

Selectman Van Dam thanked Danielle Strauss, Recreation Director for her Breakfast with Santa event. Selectman Van Dam commented on what a great time that was recently held at the Senior Center holiday party. 

Selectman Malagrifa reminded residents that donations are still being taken for the Jackson Park project and he is matching the donation with ten dollars of his own money.

Selectman Malagrifa reminded the community to go to his website and there are some great holiday gift ideas such as business gift certificates. 

All members of the Board of Selectman wished everyone a happy and healthy holiday.
Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to adjourn meeting at 7:20P.M seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

